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brought upon the 

Church at Pentecost. 

Note that the revival 

was, as all great revivals 

are, prefaced with devout 

prayer. My late beloved 

wife was above all things 

a woman of prayer but I 

seldom heard her praying 

for herself, except that 

she might be more pure 

in her love for Jesus, but 

her supplications were 

for others and for true 

revival at Beck’s Re-

formed Church. If all of 

us would take up such a 

prayer life then I believe 

we will be amazed at 

three things which will 

occur: 1) We personally 

will be changed, 2) 

other’s lives will be 

changed and 3) our 

church will be changed! 

Blessings and Peace in 

Jesus, 

Pastor Jerry 

    When one begins the 

process of going through 

a deceased loved one’s 

things, it is often a diffi-

cult thing to do but God 

has a way of bring special 

joys even in this situa-

tion. So it was when I 

went through my be-

loved Kaye’s things. I 

was touched again and 

again by her love of Jesus 

when I read the many 

notes she had stuck here 

and there. Among the 

notes were old ―to do‖ 

lists, some of them she 

had gotten done and 

some not and there were 

grocery lists but there 

were also treasures. The 

treasures were those 

notes that were windows 

into her soul: I want to 

share one of her last 

notes with you. 

“Spend 30 min. 2X a week 

to pray for our church. Mon-

day thank God for those who 

attended church and then 

pray for those who did not 

attend. 2X on Saturday pray 

for the Holy Spirit to touch 

their lives to attend tomor-

row.” And then she 

wrote, “Dear Lord, You 

have a vision for each of us 

and a vision for this, Your 

church. Open our hearts so we 

may see and know your vi-

sion. Help us to put You first 

and do all you told us to do. 

Help us to be obedient and 

not concentrate on others mis-

takes so that with forgiving 

and loving hearts we may 

work for You and Your 

Kingdom to give life to Your 

vision for each of us and for 

Your church. Pray for God to 

prepare each of us and our 

church to receive those persons 

God sends to join with us in 

His work. Receive them not 

as strangers but as those He 

has chosen to be our brothers 

and sisters in Christ’s mis-

sion. 

    The text above is from 

Acts and is the preface 

text for the great revival 

God the Holy Spirit 

From the Pastor...Are You Praying For Your Church? 

Acts 1:14 

These all 

continued with 

one accord in 

prayer and 

supplication, with 

the women and 

Mary the mother 

of Jesus, and 

with His brothers 
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To My Dear Brothers and Sisters in 

Christ, 

We serve a God that loves us so 

much, it is literally unfathomable. 

However, HE wants us to have an 

understanding about HIM, HIS infi-

nite Holiness. The Apostle Paul 

prayed for his close friends in Ephe-

sus, ―I pray that you may be able to 

comprehend with all the saints what is 

the length and width, height and depth 

of God’s love‖ (Ephesians  3:18). 

Whatever is going on in our world, 

whatever struggles we face, we can 

count on God’s love… reliable, suffi-

cient to help us through any crisis. 

HIS love is also shown to us by the 

many blessings that HE constantly 

showers upon us all. He has promised 

us that if we have a faith relationship 

with HIS son Jesus Christ, we will 

receive incredible blessings of peace, 

joy and grace.  

God has no doubt shared HIS love 

and blessings upon our nation. We all 

have so much to be thankful for here 

in the USA, especially the right to 

worship our Lord openly and freely. 

As we celebrate our nation’s 235th 

birthday, please pray regularly for 

America and those who lead it, that 

our leaders would strive to lead a holy 

life as called for by the scriptures 

(Leviticus 11:44-45, Isaiah 35:8 & 1 

Peter 1:16) that they may seek and 

grow in our Lord Jesus Christ and 

seek HIS divine counsel. Please pray 

that a true Revival of the Christian 

faith would come about in America 

again. Please continue to pray for your 

Church and its leaders as well. God is 

doing amazing things at Becks 

through so many of you.  Thank you 

for going to work and stepping up 

utilizing your God given gifts for HIS 

purpose and glory.   

Wow, the month June went by in a 

hurry but grand things happened. 

Thank you to the beachcombers youth 

group for organizing Homecoming 

Sunday with Martin Burkhart as our 

guest speaker. It was truly an extraor-

dinary event.  

Over forty teenagers and adult volun-

teers went to the mountains of Ten-

nessee on the annual week long mis-

sion trip. Our young people witnessed 

to those in that mountain community 

by repairing a roof, building two decks 

and a set of stairs, painted the inside 

of the mobile home and the barn all 

for an elderly visually impaired lady. 

Then we shared in powerful Holy 

Spirit-Filled worship services every 

evening with young people from 

Michigan, Georgia, Pennsylvania, 

Florida & Tennessee. Several of our 

young people gave their life to the 

Lord and many more re-dedicated 

their lives to serve God and live a holy 

life. It was an amazing trip. HUGE 

thank you to Kristie Regan for her 

incredible work with the young people 

of our church and community. We are 

so blessed to have her serve as our 

Youth Director.    

The Middle and High School youth 

groups are travelling to Fort Caswell 

Christian Retreat Center on Oak Is-

land, NC this July. Please pray for 

their safe travel.   

We are still moving forward as Servant 

Leaders and as His Congregation in 

unity, striving to become a Great 

Church in the Eyes of God.  We are 

continually reviewing our progress, 

first as individuals, in our Sunday 

School Classes and Small groups. We 

need your voice, your prayers, your 

God directed ideas and your contin-

ued help and support that will help us 

move upward to the next God di-

rected steps.   

If this sounds like a repeat from last 

month’s letter, it is!  What we are do-

ing together at Beck’s is not some-

thing that is done in a month or two. 

This process that we are all engaged in 

is a commitment to be the best 

(―Great‖) for our Lord. He wants 

nothing less from us.  

Project 2011 is moving right along. 

The new Sound System has been or-

dered at a cost of $57,300.00 which 

includes the wiring and installation. 

The installation is expected to be com-

pleted by the end of July.  

The Gym renovation is progressing 

ahead of schedule. AL Miller con-

struction has been doing an out-

standing job on this project. The Con-

sistory has been reviewing the furnish-

ings for the new Praise / Meeting 

Center and will making the final deci-

sions at the next Consistory meeting 

in July. We expect if everything falls 

into place, it will be open by the first/

middle of September.  Last month, I 

wrote to you that we have not offi-

cially named the new renovated gym 

area. Some of us have been calling it 

the ―Praise Center‖, others the 

―GYM‖. There is still time to make 

your suggestions for the name of the 

new Renovated Gym. Please let me 

know by Monday morning- July 11th 

as the Consistory will be deciding on 

the name of our new Praise /Meeting 

center at the July meeting.   

The Digital Sign has been quoted and 

the site plan has been completed. We 

are still awaiting permits and expect 

the sign to be installed sometime in 

September/October.  

The Consistory is planning to move 

forward with the purchase of the 

Church Bus sometime this late fall or 

winter.  

The Consistory is paying careful atten-

tion to the dollars for each project. 

From the Consistory 
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Our goal is to come in at budget or 

less on each part of Project 2011. We 

will have a detailed budget available on 

Project 2011 next month as we will 

have a better idea of the numbers.   

 

In other church business: 

 The Technology Committee is 

doing an inventory on all Church 

computers, TV’s, sound & video 

systems, band equipment, copiers 

and other equipment for insur-

ance purposes.    

 New guidelines have written for 

the Fellowship Hall, the new 

Praise/Meeting Center and other 

church facilities. They are to be 

finalized at the July Consistory 

meeting and will be published for 

everyone.   

 The Deacons presented a new 

plan to the Consistory on how 

better to manage the Church fi-

nances. A Purchase Order system 

is now in place. This will help the  

church recoup state sales tax dol-

lars that we pay on various items. 

The Consistory unanimously ap-

proved the plan.   

 We are planning a Celebration/

Dedication day on a Saturday in 

September where we will formally 

invite our church family and com-

munity to come together and 

dedicate the new Praise/Meeting 

Center. The date will be finalized 

at the July consistory meeting.       

Finally, I want to say it is honor to 

serve you, my fellow believers and 

especially our Lord and Savior in HIS 

church. I have had the privilege and 

honor to teach the ―Young‖ Men’s 

Sunday School class this past month. 

As I looked across the room of some 

of the blessed Godly men of our 

church, God reminded me how 

blessed we are as a church to have had 

these saints and their spouses who 

worked so hard because of their love 

of Christ to provide the facilities we 

enjoy today. THANK YOU !  We also 

spent some time on the 4th of July 

Sunday discussing some of the prob-

lems our nation faced. Our conclusion 

was that if we…‖if my people, who 

are called by my name, will humble 

themselves and pray and seek my face 

and turn from their wicked ways, then 

I will hear from heaven, and I will 

forgive their sin, and will heal their 

land.‖(2 Chronicles7:14). We hope 

that the entire Congregation will join 

us.         

In HIS Service 

John P. Bryant 

Your Faithful Friend in Christ 

From the Consistory...continued 

Congratulations to our following 2011 Graduates: 
  

Central Davidson High School 
  
Alexander Lipe 
Mitchell Loflin 
Seph Padon 
Joseph Pope 
Caryn Renas 
  

College 
  
Ashley Mills Leonard (NCSU) 
Jacob Pope (ASU) 
Zack Sipper (UNCC) 
Philip Yarbrough (Catawba 
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Summary of Financials Year to Date 5/31/2011  

     

Budget 2011 Actual   2011 Unspent  

  Expenses   Budget Balance 

Outreach Minis-  $      18,977.58     $              40,850.00   $      21,872.42  

Church Salaries  $      52,481.49     $            131,020.00   $      78,538.51  

Christian Educa-  $      18,970.80     $              28,150.00   $        9,179.20  

Operating Ex-  $      67,429.00     $            168,150.00   $    100,721.00  

Totals  $  157,858.87     $          368,170.00   $    210,311.13  

     

Budget Sum-    Non Budget Sum-   

Total Actual Re-  $    140,483.69   Non Budget Receipts  $        8,787.54  

Total Actual Ex-  $   (157,858.87)  Non Budget Expenses  $       (7,309.60) 

Net Changes  $ (17,375.18)  Total Balance  $      1,477.94  

     

Number of 22    

Budget Aver-  $      7,080.19     

Actual Aver-  $      6,381.08     

Short Fall per  $         699.11     

     

     

Operational   Special Fund Accounts 

Checking Ac-  $      56,724.33   Scholarship Fund  $      83,892.30  

Money Market  $      46,679.58   Samaritan Fund  $        1,635.54  

Certificate of  $      25,000.00   Video Fund  $        1,205.82  

Total  $  128,403.91   Mission Fund  $             79.32  

     Library Fund  $           714.03  

   Project 2011 Fund  $      67,366.47  

   Building Fund  $      37,625.80  

Breakfast Circle 

The Breakfast Circle 
will not meet in July 
but will meet at Her-
bert and Karen Hed-
rick’s lake house on 

August 13th. Bring a 
yard chair. Dinner will 

be at 5pm. 
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up Rose Burnsides, Susie Burris (broken 

wrist), John Burkhart, Kevin Scoggin, 

Hazel Frank, & Louise Spruill.  May God’s 

presence bring each of you comfort, heal-

ing & strength.  We added a prayer of 

thanksgiving for Roger Younts as he con-

tinues recovery from his traumatic acci-

dent.  

During our business meeting, we post-

poned the plans to work on bibs for nurs-

ing home residents until our August meet-

ing.  We discussed continuing plans for 

our annual book bag ministry for area 

The Day Circle met on June 9, 2011, at the 

church fellowship hall.  There were 10 

members present.  To those who were 

unable to attend, we missed you!   

Carol Crouse led the meeting & acknowl-

edged June birthdays for Carol Crouse & 

Barbara Owen on the 21st & a July birth-

day for Betty Hedrick on the 2nd.  We 

sent anniversary wishes to Jeanne McCarn 

on June 21st (41 years!)  Special 1st birth-

day love wishes go to Baby Rose on July 

4th!  God bless all of you on these special 

occasions.  During prayer time, we lifted 

students.  Andrea Regan is making calls to 

inquire about needs throughout the 

county. 

After the business session, Carol led us in 

prayer & blessed our lunch of pizza, salad 

& cookies.  Thank you, Carol, for provid-

ing such a nice treat.  

 There will be no July meeting.  Our next 

meeting will be held at 11:00 a.m. on Au-

gust 11, 2011, at Lexington Style Trim-

mings.  Betty Hedrick & Brenda Burris will 

be hostesses.  We would love to have any 

lady in the church join us. 

Day Circle...by Jeanne McCarn 

On June 1st, 12 members met for breakfast 

and fellowship at Southern Lunch.  The 

room was decorated with flowers, butter-

flies and candy at each place setting.  Many 

thanks go to Betty Younts for all the 

―pretties‖ at the table.  Marilyn had the 

program which consisted of various items 

from the internet.  Some of the items were 

from Andy Rooney and his ―Enlightened 

Perspective‖, very funny excerpts from 

―kids in church‖ (they are adorable and 

honest from their understanding) and one 

about ―just checking in today‖.  Not sure if 

it was true or not but a marvelous message 

none the less.  Just remember that even if 

you don’t know how to pray you can al-

ways ―check in today‖ with Jesus. 

During the business meeting Ruth gave 

birthday and anniversary greetings for all 

in June, July and August.  She reminded us 

that the afghan would be given away on 

Homecoming Sunday as well as all the 

other events planned at Becks for the next 

month. 

There is NO meeting in July and the Au-

gust meeting will be held at Herbert and 

Karen’s lake house on August 13th 

(weather permitting) and husbands are 

invited.  More information on this event 

will be sent at a later date. 

The next official meeting for breakfast will 

be on September 7th with Gail Smith and 

Ann Leonard as hostesses and program 

leader. 

We all prayed for a speedy recovery for 

Gail, good health for John Burkhart and 

for all those who needed prayer.  We were 

all pleased to hear the good news on Roger 

Younts’ recovery.  He is a walking testi-

mony to God’s ability to heal.  AMEN 

Breakfast Circle...by Marilyn Hilton 

colors in the world. God says it takes all 

colors to make the world and to unite the 

world. A rainbow is hope for tomorrow. 

Joni shared a recent friendship experience. 

She went to a pizza place to get a pizza for 

the girls at her office. She paid for her 

pizza. The girl handed her pizza to her and 

then another pizza. Joni told her she only 

wanted one. The girl told her the customer 

before you paid for a pizza for the next 

customer and you are that customer. 

Members shared some friendship experi-

ences. Friendship means showing kindly 

interest and goodwill. Have you shown a 

friendship gesture today or this week? Try 

it! You will like it! You will feel good all 

over! 

During our business, Diane reminded us 

Our circle met at the home of Marie Gob-

ble on Thursday, June 15. There were 10 

members present.  

Joni King had a very good program on 

friendship. What does the Bible say about 

friendship? There are lots of verses in the 

Bible on friendship. Proverbs 12:22, 24, 25 

and Proverbs 15:33. There are lots of 

friendships in the Bible. Ruth and Naomi, 

Jonathan, David and Job are a few. Luke 

6:31 tell you to do unto others as you 

would want them to do unto you. We 

teach this to our children at a very young 

age. They are taught this in church always. 

Joni shared some poems on friendship 

with us, ―My Closest Friend‖ and 

―Friendship‖. Another poem we all liked 

was ―Colors of Friendship‖. There are all 

of VBS starting July 10th. Our circle may 

be asked to serve as meal as we have in the 

past. Diane collected knife orders. She 

reminded us that help was needed in nurs-

ery care during the worship service. We 

were asked to think of a project our circle 

could do for Project 2011. Cards will be 

sent to John Burkhart, Bobbie Crotts, 

Roger Younts and Susie Burris. 

Shirley said a ribbon cutting, dedication 

and celebration was being planned for 

sometime in September. 

Delicious refreshments were served by our 

hostess. Thanks Marie! 

We will not have a meeting in July. Our 

next meeting will be August 19th at 7pm at 

the home of Becky Wynn. Becky will also 

have the program. You are welcome! 

Thursday Evening Circle...by Joann Hedrick 
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Novelia Potts was visited by Brenda 

Burris and Sandy Spurrier at Brook-

stone Nursing Home on June 7th.  

She was taking a nap when they ar-

rived and it turned out to be a great 

day to visit.  Novelia’s roommate was 

gone for the day.  The attendant woke 

her up and they had a good time until 

dinner time and they walked her to the 

dining room.  She seemed to be doing 

well.  They also found Martha Seals in 

the dining room.  They spent time 

talking with her until her meal was 

brought to the table.  She said she was 

doing pretty well and as always looked 

really pretty. 

I had more news of the shut-ins but 

due to computer error (or mine) the 

rest was lost.  If anyone remembered 

their visits please let me know and I 

will add them next month.  I truly 

regret this loss and hope we can make 

it up. 

JOY Ministry 

appreciate all efforts and I am person-

ally thanking you in advance for your 

help.  We will be contacting Sunday 

school classes at a later date.  Adver-

tisements will be put out as well.  

Hopefully we will have good weather 

and a great turnout. 

We all enjoyed fellowship while eating 

at the end of the business session.  We 

were glad to have Pastor Jerry and 

Kristie Regan join us for our meal. 

On June 16th, eleven ―seniors‖ en-

joyed the morning at the North Caro-

lina Transportation Museum in 

Spencer.  This is open to the public at 

NO CHARGE.  There are many inter-

esting things to see including old cars, 

old train engines, etc.  There is a video 

telling the history of the Spencer yard.  

It was really inter-

esting.  Best of all, 

Bobbie and Della 

Crotts joined us.  

With help of a 

wheel chair, Bob-

bie was the 

―leader of the 

pack‖ with Carroll 

Dee doing the 

driving!  It was 

good to see him 

get out again.  

From Spencer, we 

went into Salis-

bury to eat (of course).  We ate at a 

little place called The Sweetest Thing.  

The food was excellent and they make 

their own bread and desserts.  We got 

our exercise afterward by going 

through OKEY Dokey & Company 

and the Old Burnharots Hardware 

Store.  We got back to the fellowship 

hall about 2:00 PM – filled and tired! 

There will NOT be a meeting in July.  

Our next meeting will be on August 

17th.  Lloyd, Laura, Ruth and Libby 

will be our host/hostesses.  This will 

be a covered dish meal at 10:30 AM.  

The program has not yet been de-

cided. 

On June 15th, 26 ―seniors gathered 

for a covered dish lunch in the fellow-

ship hall.  Brenda Burris had a devo-

tional to honor senior citizens.  Did 

you know that gray hair was a crown 

of splendor?  Leviticus 19:32 states, 

―RISE IN THE PRESENCE OF 

THE AGED, SHOW RESPECT 

FOR THE ELDERLY AND RE-

VERE YOUR GOD. 

Betty & Jerry Hedrick with the help of 

Brenda Burris (Carroll Dee did not 

help) had the fellowship hall decorated 

with many birdhouses – most of 

which were made by Betty’s brother.  

They are truly beautiful.  Any of you 

who have been to Jerry & Betty’s have 

seen them. 

We were honored with the presence 

of David Haynes (singer).  He would 

not take payment but a donation in his 

honor has been made to Project 2011.  

He wants Christ to be uplifted.  He 

goes to many rest homes to sing and 

entertain.  He was definitely a person 

who does uplift Christ with his singing 

and his message. 

During the business session the date 

of October 12th has been set for the 

senior’s Poor Man’s Supper.  This will 

be a fund raiser for Project 2011 and 

we will be recruiting some help with 

some of the food items much like was 

done for Baby Rose’s benefit.  We will 

Senior Citizen News...by Marilyn Hilton 
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Foy Floyd (home) 543 Hedrick Mill Road,               

Lexington, NC 27292       

Bertha Kepley:  Carolina House 161 Young Drive, 

Lexington, NC 27292  

Martha Seals:  Brookstone Retirement Center 2968 

Old Salisbury Road Lexington, NC 27295                        

Louise Spruill                                                                    

Pine Ridge  (formerly Britthaven)                                    

706 Pineywood Rd                                                           

Thomasville NC 27360 

 Hallie Hawkins: Carolina House 161 Young 

Drive, Lexington, NC 27292 

 Willa Younts:  home—107 Eastview Dr.,               

Lexington, NC 27292            

Novelia Potts: Brookstone Nursing Home 2968 

Old Salisbury Road, Lexington, NC 27295                                                                   

                 Prayer Ministry of  Beck’s Reformed Church 

July 2011 

“Therefore confess your sins to one another, and pray for one another, so that you may be healed. The prayer of the righteous 

is powerful and effective.” James 5:16 

Please help us keep this prayer list up to date. For names to add or take off our prayer list call Donna Yarbrough at 357-7569,                                                  

Reverend Sanders or the church secretary at 357-2369, or email the church secretary at churchsecretary@beckschurch.com 

Shut Ins and Rest Homes 
Long Term Prayer Needs 

Community ♦ National ♦ World 

    Military Personnel and their Families: 

Jason Moore –mailing address                                                                      

17 Colonial Dr, Lexington, NC 27292                                               

Willie and Sally Marshall –stationed in Germany, serving in Iraq                                                                                         

Chris and Heather Hurd—2133 Hayes, Portales, NM 88130 

SN David Black - 389 Bay Shore Drive, Unit 4, Barnegat, NJ 

08005                                                                                                                     

Major Zack Miller -4300 Ironwood Drive, Leavenworth,      

Kansas 66048 

 

 

Becky Allison   Jerry Swing            

Laura Benedict (terminal cancer) Jeff Hedrick   Carole Arnette 

Art Bethel (bone cancer)             Nancy Swing         Myrna Davis 

Tamara Crotts        Bob Almstead       Peggy Leonard 

Phyllis Hughes                            Rose Burnsides 

Katie Gulledge              Morgan Ward 

Justin Hardin               Sharon Hedrick 

Claudia Rapier                            Brett Tharp 

Shell Crotts  

Parks Brown and Mary Adelee Brown    

Vanhoy Hines                            Robin Fulp 

Willie Owen                              Leigh Ann Thomas 

Sterling Hedrick                         Gene Smith 

Lynn Fletcher                            Jacob Moore 

Robbie Swing       Brent Hauck 

Sylvia Morris       Kayla Hedrick 

 



  Gifts, Honors and Memorials 
 

CAMP CASWELL: 

In memory of Kaye Sanders by Rebecca Newsome 

In honor of Taylor Shoaf by Don and Joyce Greer 

 

SAMARITAN FUND: 

In memory of Bruce Younts, Beulah Swing, and Toby Younts by Lloyd and Laura Surratt 

Donation by Myrna Davis 

 

PROJECT 2011: 

In honor of Victoria, Nicholas, and Faith by Lanny and Tammy Hedrick 

In honor of Pastor Jerry by Ronald and Jamie Loman 

In honor of Charles Swing by Phillip and Pam Burkhart                   

In honor and appreciation of Mr. Harley Yarbrough for all his kindness to me by Pastor Jerry Sanders 

In memory of Kaye Sanders by Barry and Sheila Sanders                  

In honor of David Haynes by Beck’s Senior Citizens 

In honor of all Fathers by Beck’s Senior Choir 

 

YOUTH MISSIONS: 

Donation by Shuyan Zhir                                                          

Donation by Dax and Nancy Gordan                                      

 



July Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 

2  Jane King Ogletree, Betty Hedrick, Shirley Putnam, Zack Miller 

3 Pat Lohr 

4 Rose Burnsides 

5  Rick Black, Juanita Shoaf, Jake Loflin 

6  Clayton Younts, Katie Young, Josh McCarn, Brooke Franklin 

7  Jacob Swing 

8  Joni Mills 

11 Lloyd and Pat Lohr 

12  Julia Younts 

13  Danielle Hall, Autumn Stewart, Kali Higgins 

14  Myrna Davis, Michael and Lynda Swann 

15  Tammy Buie, Reid Harvey, Kathy Leonard,  Blair Crouse, Robert and Susan Tussey,                                                                         

Todd and Jan Hanes,  

16  John Greer 

17  James and Jeannette Renas 

18  Meredith Gallimore, Pat Fritts, Ashley Long, Annie Staton, Don Fritts, Keith and Lynn Staton 

19  Tim and Jane Hayes 

20  Kevin Lipe 

21  Holly Braswell 

22  Anna Beck 

23  Siddalee Skiles 

24  Cliff Glosson, David and Tiffany Tussey  

25  Travis McCarn, Megan Swing, Misty Delbridge, Morgan 
Swing 

26 Julie Padon, Phillip Hernandez, Roy Holman, 

       Larry and Debbie Younts 

27  Barry Tucker, Jennifer Firquin, Cameron Tussey 

28  Ralph Burkhart, Scott Swing 

29  Erin Leonard, Carole Burkhart, Laura Bryant, Rod and Cindy 

Miller 

30  Chris Younts, John and Margaret Burkhart 

31  Connor Shoaf, Geovanna Burkhart, Jill and Michael Hunt 
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Join Us in Worship and Fellowship 

Morning Praise at 8:30am 

Sunday School Classes for All Ages at 9:30am 

Sunday Morning Worship at 10:30am 

Children’s Church and Nursery Provided 
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